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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, April 12, 2011
Mr. Weiss, Chairman, called the Tuesday, April 12, 2011, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Martin Weiss Chairperson 

Present:

Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair 




Jonathan Cody, Member 



Tim Allen, Member



Absent:  

Tom Romeo, Members
Staff


Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent
Present:

Kathy Morgan
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of February 22, 2011.
Discussion
Amber Road decision 

Ms. Basbanes was not ready to give a report.

Emergency Certificate – 6 Mill St.
Mr. Allen moved to ratify the Emergency Certificate for 6 Mill St.  Ms. Mitchener seconded the motion and it was voted: 4-0.

198R Haverhill St. – Minor Modification
Mike Levine, the purchaser of the property, now known as 31 Tower Hill Rd, came in to explain the minor changes to the approved plan.  Mr. Levine explained that the envelope of the house is the actual size, they have changed the orientation of the house and pulled it 2’ towards the driveway, which is 2’ further away from the wetlands – now at 52’ from the edge of wetlands.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission consider the changes to the plan as a minor modification.

Ms. Basbanes will send a letter to Mr. Levine confirming the Commission’s decision.

Ipswich River Park – Meditation area
Rita Mullen, from Parks & Rec. and LUC and Kevin Newhall were present for the project.  Ms. Mullen explained to members that Mr. Smith left some money to the Parks & Rec in his will and suggested that they have a meditation area at Ipswich River Park.  Kevin Newhall would like to take on this project to get his Eagle badge.  The area is to the left of the flag pole near the gazebo.  They will be removing 2” saplings, putting down 4 – 5’ of stone dust for a path way, installing three 4’ granite benches and a flower bed.  Leah went out and flagged the wetlands.  Mr. Allen asked if the 12’ buffer could be marked with permanent markers.  It was the consensus of members that an RDA should be filed with a sketch plan of the site.

Public Hearings
15C Shore Road (245-1385)
Chris Ponzo was present.  There are open Orders of Conditions for various projects that have expired.  Mr. Ponzo said he has spoken with an engineer that installed his septic system to get an as-built plan.  Mr. Ponzo is coming before the Commission with a new project and would like to incorporate that into the as-built.  Mr. Ponzo explained his plans to install a concrete pad in his lawn 27’ off the pond and 15’ back from the existing retaining wall. He anticipates this new project to be done in 30 days and would come back to the Commission with an as-built then.  Members agreed to let him complete the as-built after the gazebo pad is installed.     
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

3 Rebecca’s Row (245-1386) – in ground pool

Mr. Richard Rameriz, the owner, was present.  Mr. Rameriz plans to install an in ground pool (18’ x 36’) off the back of his house.  The work is 68’ to the edge of the wetlands to the back of the house.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, plus two additional following special conditions; 1) no de-watering of pool water toward the wetlands, 2) the old marafi fence at the back of the property is to be removed and new silt fence installed.

Mrs. Romeo asked about screening for the Putnam House, located adjacent to 3 Rebecca’s Row.  The pool is 60’ off the left property boundary line and there is woods and vegetation that buffers the two properties.  Mr. Rameriz may consider installing plantings.

84 Concord Street (245-1384) – raze & rebuild commercial building
Attorney Senior was present for the project along with Brad Farrin, Gary Collett, and Todd Gammon.  Attorney Senior advised members that the property is the former Lilly Transportation terminal and consists of 12.9 acres in size.  The Ipswich River and associated BVW runs along the southern border of the property.  They will be repaving within the current paved area, but there won’t be any work within the 12’ buffer to wetlands.  Attorney Senior advised that they will be storing petroleum, but outside the 100’ buffer.  
Mr. Gammon spoke on the project saying that the site is located between Concord St. and the Ipswich River.  The buffer disturbance is at 10.8% and they have reduced the amount of impervious with a net decrease.  Mr. Gammon said there are discharge points similar to what is there now and they will add an additional 6 new test pits.  Design Consultants did a peer review.  The roof runoff is being treated and a soil profile has been done.

Ms Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, plus two special conditions, 1) regarding test pits, 2) Units to be inspected at 6 months and one year.

18 Plymouth Road (245-xxxx) gravel roadway
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates, was present, and advised members of the proposed project to add gravel to the existing 18’ wide gravel roadway to gain access to a property and create a turnaround.  An ANR was approved through CPC several years ago.  There is BVW that runs along the south and east side of the property.  The 100’ buffer goes through the property, but the only work proposed within the buffer is the additional gravel for the roadway.  Erosion controls will run along the east side of the property and down gradient of the roadway to the south.  The plan for the unaccepted roadway was signed and stamped by JM Associates and the septic system plans were done by O’Neill Associates, signed and stamped by Luke Roy.  Mr. Weiss asked if Mr. Roy was willing to take responsibility for the other plan.  Mr. Roy indicated that he would.  Ms. Basbanes asked about the cutting into the ledge between the roadway and Mr. Schoffield’s property located south of this property.  Mr. Roy said there is some drop but not a sheer drop off and he doesn’t expect a lot of runoff.  

Mrs. Rooney asked who delineated the wetlands.  Mr. Roy said that Norris Environmental delineated the property in 2005.  Ms. Basbanes said she reviewed the delineation, which was determined by vegetation and soils, and she is satisfied with the line.  The nearest proposed disturbed area to the edge of wetlands is 57’.  Mrs. Rooney, at 11 Pomeroy Road asked about the nearby river and its relation to this property.  The owner at 15 Pomeroy also commented on the river that runs behind the houses on Pomeroy and how that river converges with another stream at her house, and she is concerned that she will have more flooding if more houses were to go in at the end of this new roadway.   Mr. Roy said that the grading in the area establishes the flow of runoff which runs north to south, enters the wetlands and then goes into the stream.  Mr. Roy said that the adjacent property is town-owned land.  Mr. Allen asked if the work could be brought further away from the wetlands.  Mr. Roy said, yes, but not to a great extent that it would not be a significant amount.

Mr. Schoffield said that his property is not designed to handle more surface runoff and his retaining wall has blown out previously.  He said that the runoff goes down the hill onto 7 Plymouth Road and then goes onto his property.  The owner at 3 Spring Road spoke of runoff going into their property.  Mr. Roy said that he could add a grass swale or an infiltration trench.

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue to 4/26/11, to revise their plan.

30 & 31 Amber Road (M45/P39 & 40) (245-xxxx)

Steve Erikson, from Norris Environmental, was present for the applicant along with Attorney Gallardo.  Mr. Weiss advised Mr. Erikson that the Commission would not be hearing his presentation for his proposed improvements to the state access way until the applicant does what the Commission previously requested, which was to file a Notice of Intent for the violation that was done to the property in way of cutting trees within the buffer zone.  Mr. Weiss said that this NOI does not address all the areas that are in violation.  
Chris Hayden, Chair of the Planning Board, was present and advised the Commission that the applicant has not gone through the planning process for a roadway.  Mr. Erikson said that the roadway is an access way that goes through the applicant’s property to access Harold Parker State Forrest.  His client cut trees down to get some equipment into his property, he did violate the Wetlands Protection Act, a stop work was issued, and his client stopped working and they were told to file a Notice of Intent, which they have done.  Ms. Basbanes said that there are trees that were cut down and buffer zone that was disturbed further away from the roadway that is not shown on the plan submitted with this Notice of Intent.  Mr. Erikson said that they can revise their plan to show the limit of clearing/all the work done, but wanted to go forward with his presentation.  Mr. Weiss said the Commission won’t be addressing his proposal until he submits a plan showing the extent of the work previously done, restoration of the wetlands disturbed and the filing fees paid to both the state and the town.   Mr. Allen said to Mr. Erikson that the limit of work in violation was not shown on the plan and disturbed areas not staked out.  Mr. Weiss also mentioned that approval from planning may be required.  

Chris Hayden advised members that the applicant tried to get approval for a subdivision at this site three times and was denied.  The roadway is an access not an approved roadway and can’t provide access to homes.  Mrs. Romeo, 253 Haverhill St., said that at the end of her and the Knight’s access, the applicant posted two signs saying private property no access.  She said the applicant can access property through his property at 249 Haverhill.  She advised the Commission that the Commonwealth deed says the right to pass 60’ to state forest.  She said that if the improvements go through they will wipe out 28’ of her access to her two-car garage and her front lawn.  She feels that the proposal should go through planning so that drainage issues can be taken into consideration.

Mr. Allen said there are too many outstanding issues.  Attorney Gallardo said that state laws don’t stipulate that a developer has to go through Planning first.  He said it doesn’t say anything in MGL, Chapter 196, that an applicant has to go before the Planning Board before the Conservation Commission.  
Mrs. Romeo asked if there are any endangered species on the site.  Ms. Basbanes said this property is not within the area designated on the Estimated Habitat Map.  Ms. Basbanes recommended to members that a third party review the project.  

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission continue the Public Hearing to April 26, 2011 at 8:00 PM

Little Meadow Way (Lot 174) – (245-1383) single family, septic system, barn & pool
Previously the applicant chose to continue rather than have Ms. Mitchener participate in the Public Hearing because of her involvement with the property.  The applicant had no objection at this hearing to go forward with Ms. Mitchener participating.  Eric Lane, from Hayes Engineering was present for the applicant.  The applicant is proposing to build a single family house, septic system, barn and pool. The house is 35’ off the BVW at the front of the property.  There is a 20’ x 40’ pool to the back of the house, and the edge of the pool is 58’ off a wetland to the back of the house.  The septic system has a pump chamber that goes to a leach field to the back of the property.  A sewer forced main is required to access the septic system.  There is a wetland crossing proposed for the sewer forced main, located in the north east corner of the lot.  The road will also access the proposed barn and future horse grazing area, which will be a grass drive.  A revised plan was submitted dated 4/13/11, showing a post n rail fence be installed behind the barn to keep from encroaching into the wetlands behind it, and, a condition that there be no de-watering of pool water toward the wetlands.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, plus an additional conditions for no de-watering of pool water.

Adjourn 

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 10:30 PM

Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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